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The Honorable David Y. Ige, Chair 
and Members of the Committee on Ways and Means 

State Senate 
Hawaii State Capitol 
Honolulu, Hawaii 96813 

Dear Chair Ige and Members of the Committee: 

CAROLEE C. KUBO 
DIRECTOR DESIGNATE 

NOEL T. OND 
ASSISTANT DIRECTOR 

Subject: Testimony on S.B. 885, S.D. 1 Relating to Collective Bargaining 

The Department of Human Resources of the City & County of Honolulu, submits 

the following comments on S.B. 885, S.D. 1. If passed, the legislature would relinquish 

its decision making authority regarding the amount of employer contributions to the 

Employer-Union Health Benefit Trust Fund (EUTF) in the event the public employers 

and various public unions are not able to reach an agreement. Moreover, according to 

S.B. 885, S.D. 1, such decision could be made by a third party arbitrator, who mayor 

may not understand the public employers' ability to pay for such benefits. In addition, 

having different arbitrators decide the matter could result in inconsistent EUTF 

contribution amounts between the various bargaining units. Finally, the measure would 

likely have an unforeseen negative financial impact to public employees as health care 

and administrative costs will likely increase. 

We thank you for giving us the opportunity to testify on this matter. 

Sincerely, 

Carolee C. Kubo 
Director Designate 
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SB 885 SD1 – RELATING TO COLLECTIVE BARGAINING  

Chair Ige and Vice Chair Kidani and Members of Senate Ways and Means Committee, I 
am submitting written comments on behalf of the University of Hawai‘i regarding Senate 
Bill 885 Senate Draft 1 – Relating to Collective Bargaining which proposes to amend 
HRS, Chapter 89, by making housekeeping amendments regarding the scope of 
negotiations and transfers the authority from the Legislature to an arbitration panel to 
decide upon the amount of employer contributions toward the Hawai‘i Employer-Union 
Benefit Trust Fund (EUTF) in cases of disputes or impasses to bargaining units subject 
to interest arbitration. 

 The University of Hawai‘i has reservations regarding the impact, intended or 
otherwise, of the proposed legislation if enacted. 

 The University of Hawai‘i has covered employees in Units 1, 2, 3, 4, 7, 8, 9 and 
10.  Units 2, 3, 4, 8, 9 and 10 are all subject to interest arbitration while Unit 1 and 7 
have the right to strike to resolve disputes or impasses over bargaining over successor 
contracts.  Unit 7 and 8 consists of employees who work only for the University of 
Hawai‘i system, and thus, we are considered their only employer. 

Currently, the Legislature has the sole authority to decide upon the amount of 
employer contributions made to the EUTF if the parties are unable to resolve this issue 
during interest arbitration.   This allows the Legislature to consider and take into account 
the amount of employer EUTF contributions that are being made or are going to be 
made to other bargaining units, as well as, its priority in the overall budget.  The 
Legislature’s decision is final and binding and these interest arbitration units cannot 
participate in a strike over the issue of employer EUTF contributions.  The proposed 
legislation, if enacted, will allow an arbitration panel to decide on these amounts during 
the interest arbitration proceedings as a cost item subject to Legislative funding.  With 
six bargaining units within the University subject to interest arbitration, it could be a 
possibility that all six will be subject to different arbitration panels.  This concern was 
noted in Standing Committee Report No. 276 by the Senate Committee on Judiciary 



and Labor.  That outcome could lead to having all six arbitration decisions on employer 
EUTF contributions differ or vary from one bargaining unit to the next.  This would be an 
administrative nightmare that may also require an increase in administrative costs due 
to its complexity and management.  EUTF employer contributions have become a very 
sensitive issue during negotiations in recent years that has been managed by the 
parties agreeing to favored nation clauses.  In essence, these favored nation clauses 
have been used to support the concept of equity that is an important factor in 
maintaining a healthy and productive workforce.  As an employer, we are concerned 
that such possibilities could become a reality since an arbitration panel does not have to 
consider the issue of equity as a primary factor in their decision. 

There is also a concern as to whether further amendments to the chapter would 
be required to enact this law.  EUTF contributions subject to interest arbitration will now 
be a cost item subject to Legislative funding.  For bargaining units not subject to interest 
arbitration, the Legislature currently has the authority to either fund or reject cost items 
as a whole that are submitted to the Legislature for consideration.  If the Legislature 
decides to reject the cost items, the cost items as a whole are returned to the parties for 
further bargaining.  However, this caveat only applies to bargaining units not subject to 
interest arbitration.  EUTF contributions will now be considered as part of the cost items 
for interest arbitration units.  There is no statutory mechanism under HRS, §89-11, for 
interest arbitration units to allow the Legislature to reject cost items with the ability to 
return cost items as a whole to the parties for further bargaining.  The law only provides 
that the parties may by mutual agreement, modify or amend the arbitration decision.  
This needs to be taken into consideration if the Legislature intends to relinquish its 
authority over this matter. 

  Thank you for the opportunity to testify on this bill. 
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S.B. 885. S.D. 1 - RELATING TO 
COLLECTIVE BARGAINING 

The Hawaii Government Employees Association, AFSCME Local 152, AFL-CIO 
strongly supports the purpose and intent of S.B. 885, S.D. 1 which clarifies that 
negotiations relating to contributions to the Hawaii Employer-Union Health Benefits 
Trust Fund (EUTF) shall be subject to the impasse procedure as delineated in Ch. 89, 
Hawaii Revised Statutes, with the proposed amendment to change the effective date to 
be upon approval. 

As currently written, Ch. 89, HRS lacks a dispute resolution mechanism to address the 
Employee and Employer share of the contributions to medical premiums in the EUTF. 
As written, if the Employer and the Exclusive Representative cannot agree on the 
contribution amount, then the pro-rata share shall be determined by the Legislature, 
while all other negotiable items can proceed to impasse. The amendments contained in 
S.B. 885 allow for the dispute over contributions to be inclusively - similarly to any other 
negotiable item - resolved via the impasse procedure and subsequently by either 
interest arbitration or strike, depending upon the bargaining unit. Adoption of this 
language increases conformity between public-sector and private-sector employee 
bargaining, as both parties can fully utilize their dispute resolution mechanisms for all 
negotiable items, and also allows for consideration of a full benefits and compensation 
package. 

Thank you for the opportunity to testify in strong support of S.B. 885, S.D. 1 with the 
proposed amendment to the effective date. 

Randy Perreira 
Executive Director 
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